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“Many are the afflictions of the righteous: but the LORD delivereth him out of them all.” —Psalm 34:19 

 
Dear Pastors and Praying Friends,  

How grateful we are that God is always there for us, 

because we always need Him! 

Church: We thank the Lord that our bus route is 

slowly growing again, after a drop in attendance. We 

praise Him for Angeli, Viviana, Jorge, Eliana, Kristel, 

Emerson, Miguel, Sofia, Reina, Eduardo, Adair, and 

Jairo, who trusted in Jesus after we shared the 

gospel with them. Cristofer (17) and Zuleymi (9), 

from our bus route, also took the step of baptism. 

We praise God for his work in the lives of Jose, 

Moises, Erick, Maynor, Estiven, Yosef, and Zabdi, 

young men in Adan’s Sunday school class who have 

shown spiritual growth. Reba filled in teaching K4 for 

most of the month of May, as the main teacher had 

to leave for health purposes. In July, we were also 

blessed to see Marcos and Alfryd, two of our 

church’s Bible college graduates, get married! 

Please be in prayer for the salvation of Jose Luis and 

his family, Claudia and her family, Kensy and her 

family, 3 Marias, and Nataly—people we have 

shared the gospel with and seem to have interest, 

but have not yet received Christ. Please pray for 

physical health and spiritual growth of many on our 

bus route. Please pray for more bus route workers, 

more teachers for our Christian school, the Bible 

college soon to start, as well as more workers for our 

church’s children’s home.  

Public School Ministry: God has been so good to 

keep this door open and even add more public 

schools to our long list of schools that desire God’s 

Word to be taught in their classrooms. We thank 

God for Sofia, Paola, Brianny, and Alexa, who 

trusted Christ as Savior in these past few months. 

We are grateful to see others who have trusted 

Christ in schools now coming to church, as well.  

One day as we left a classroom, a teacher called out 

to stop us, and a 5th grader came out hurriedly. 

“Brother Adan,” she said, “I asked permission from 

my teacher to come out and talk to you. That 

question you asked us in the classroom, that if we 

were sure we would go to heaven when we 

die…well, I want to know that I will. Could you show 

me how?” That day, Sofia trusted Jesus for eternal 

life. What a joy it is to see God at work in hearts! 

Please pray with us for more people to help us in this 

ministry. We have permission to go into over 50 

schools, but we can never get to them all because of 

so few workers. In past years, we have focused on 

schools too far away for the students to make it to 

our church’s bus routes, hoping to plant the gospel 

seed where there was no truth-preaching church. 

This year, our focus has been on schools accessible 

to our bus routes, so that those who do trust Christ 

in school have a way to come to church, be discipled, 

learn and grow in Christ, and become future workers 

in the fields of hearts so ready for harvest.  

Please pray for more students, teachers, and entire 

families to be reached through this ministry; for 

spiritual growth of those who have already trusted 

Christ; and for God to withhold wicked influences 
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that once seemed to only be creeping into schools 

but are now beginning to barge in and destroy lives. 

There are currently many changes being made in the 

Honduran government. Please pray for us to reach 

as many souls as possible while there still is time. 

Please pray for God’s wisdom, guidance, and power 

to use us in His perfect plan. 

Family: We praise the Lord that He is so good to us 

and has given us our own house, suitable for 

ministry, after 10 ½ years of renting a very small 

house. We thank God for our children—David who 

finished 3rd grade, Nathan who graduated from K5, 

and Timmy (3) who enjoys still being little, even 

though he claims he is “big.” We rejoice in daily 

blessings that we could never deserve but that our 

loving Savior chooses to give. We are enjoying 

having Reba’s mother with us, who was able to 

come here in July and plans to stay until mid-August  

Please pray for our family’s health. Adan has been 

controlling his triglyceride and blood sugar levels 

naturally, and has adjusted to a fairly limited diet. 

He still struggles from time to time with dizziness, 

fatigue, and chest pain. Our children are currently 

recovering from dengue fever, bronchitis, and an 

intestinal infection. Reba’s mom has also been weak 

and not feeling well, but is recovering.   

Please pray for unsaved relatives, wisdom to finish 

our house (mostly indoor details), our vehicle to 

keep running (or provision for a more dependable 

one), and for our computer. (We were out of a 

computer [getting “fixed”] for a month and a half, 

and when we got it back, all the information was out 

of order; and all the files no longer had names. It had 

been deleted and recovered, and it is a tedious task 

to get our past 10 years of info back in order.) 

We thank God that He heals, that our car still runs (a 

miracle it turns on each day), that we have a 

functioning computer, and that God meets our 

every need.  

 

 

 

THANK YOU for your faithful prayers, for your 

financial support, and for your part in this ministry. 

We pray that God richly reward you for your heart 

for His work!     

Serving by His Grace, 
 
 

 

 

 

Adán Pineda and Family 

Contact Info:                         

Adán and Reba Pineda    

rebasue09@yahoo.com    

thepinedafamily.org                 

Phone: 011-504-3244-1988           

011-504-3304-6493 

Home Church:                          

New Life Baptist Church    

samjuliehodges@yahoo.com      

New Life in Honduras on FB        

Phone: 011-504-3337-9474              

011-504-3363-0541 

Support Address:                      

Heartland Baptist Missions         

7000 Pensacola Blvd.        

Pensacola, FL 32505         

heartlandbaptistmissions.org         

Phone: 850-430-9667 

Reba's K4 kids 

Nathan and David sick 

Enjoying “Mimi” (Grandma) 
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Children saved Viviana and Jorge saved 

Out visiting and witnessing Bible club 

Singing with 

S.S. class 

Preaching at youth activity 
Cristofer and Zuleymi baptized 

Marcos and Alfryd's wedding 

Public school ministry 



 

 

 

 

Thank you for 

your part in all 

these lives! 

Sharing God's Word Sofia saved 

Joy in learning of the Lord 

Passing out New Testaments 

Brother Fredy, a 

great help to us Children saved 

Enjoying recess with the students 


